SHROPSHIRE GUNDOG SOCIETY
MINUTES

Annual General Meeting 2025
TUESDAY 18th March 7.30p.m. Myddle Village Hall
1.Present – G Brown, J Holmes, H Roberts, D Holman, M Holman, A Joynt, P Leeke, J Cuthbert-Brown, C Brown, G Awty, M Awty, Lucinda Joule, Lisa Beeston, W Pickup, N Davies. 
Apologies-, M Cuthbert-Brown, Margaret Gittins. 
2. Minutes of AGM 2024 had been circulated. Proposed Jane H, Seconded Neil D. They were agreed and signed by Chairman, Malcolm Awty.
3. Matters Arising- None
4. Chairman’s Report -Malcom A reported: - Good evening, everyone and many thanks for attending tonight’s AGM.

Looking back on the 2024 season I feel that we have a lot to be proud of and I consider 2024 to have been a successful year.

I believe we were able to run a full timetable of tests, trials and shows at both Spaniel and Retriever levels.  I was fortunate in being able to attend the Retriever Tests and Trials and even gained a first experience in stewarding a Spaniel trial at Treygnon; for which I would like to apologise for all errors I inflicted on Paul and the competitors.

I will leave the details of those tests, trials and shows to their respective officers.  However, I must take the opportunity to thank all officers for their tireless work in organising and running these events, along with the plethora of volunteer helpers; without whom we cannot deliver our full span of events.  (I say volunteers?)

Also, many thanks to our committee members who attend and support the club on a regular basis.  Any club is only as good as its’ committee and will always be dependent on their good will and contribution.

I must say a huge thankyou to Grace and Chris, who are the SGS, for their overwhelming contributions for 2024 and many previous years. Their work input is never ending and impossible to over emphasise.

Thank you and all my best wishes to everyone for 2025. Malcolm, Chairperson.
 5. Treasurer’s Report on 2024 accounts was given by Chris B. Loss on the year of just over £1500 which is up on the previous year by £800. We lost a few memberships as people looked carefully at their expenditure; we also have ongoing increases in the cost of the ground for field trials so we need to keep an eye on our budgets. 

Memberships were down by approx. 30 on last year, mainly due to deaths and retirement. We have a full schedule of events planned for this years’ members. 

The AGM last year voted to increase the Honoraria which cost an extra £750.  Our officers do a fantastic job and spend many hours organising events which I am sure is appreciated by the members.

Six Field trials were held in the financial year, our entry fees were increased for both Spaniels and Retrievers.

The four Spaniels Trials lost a total £1717. Two Retriever trials lost 1303.01, due to increases in the cost of ground and accommodation costs for some judges.  The guns income from the spaniel trials was down as it proved impossible to get a team to shoot at the same rates as last year.  The membership fees go towards covering the losses on actual events.

Working tests - Spaniels made a profit of £237.  Retrievers made a profit £417. Thanks go to the test and trial secretaries for managing costs, generosity of the hosts and the hard work of all the helpers at our tests and trials.

A series of one day training classes for Spaniels, were organised by Jayne CB. They were well subscribed and made £215 after costs for trainers, ground and refreshments. Those who took part were all very complimentary. 

The show made a loss of £175. We have booked a new venue this year which is less expensive than the Sports Village and the forward deposit of £100 is included in the figure above.  

Website costs include £270 payment for a three- year subscription to the new website. We are no longer paying any fees for the old website which has been deleted.  Thanks to Jayne CB for all her work in getting the new site up and running and for adding updates as we go along.

Admin includes cost of stamps, envelopes, printer ink and paper. Our twice -yearly newsletter is now emailed out.  We purchased biros printed with the new website address, to publish it to as many people as possible.

 Insurance was the same as last year.

The charity “Midlands Air Ambulance.” was sent £681 from the proceeds of our raffles in 2023. Chris Brown Hon Treasurer
Wendy P proposed the adoption of the Accounts, Gill A seconded and all agreed.  Jayne C B thanked Chris for all his work during the year
6. Field Trial Secretary’s Reports- Retrievers Gill A. Two successful retriever trials held last year, a Novice and a 1 day Open. We had extremely wet weather leading up to the Novice trial and we were lucky to go ahead. Ivor from Checkley phoned the night before to say “we will get you a trial, but the format might have to change.) It’s the value of a purpose-built venue, some clubs had to cancel trials for weather/lack of birds. Its an old debate, Natural ground V unnatural ground. FTMS has proved its value, and the majority of retriever clubs now use it. We only had two paper entries over our two trials. I would recommend continuing to use it. There is transparency for secretaries and competitors, a live calendar, who has entered, draw is constantly updated and running orders sent out via Email to KC and competitors. 
Cost was free of charge for our first year, then £30 per trial and £30 for as many tests as we like, although this might go up. It could be covered by reinstating nomination fees e.g. £5 per nomination over 150 entrants £750. The nomination fee was waived after Covid as a way of giving back to members after Covid but it could now be put back on. Support comes from Tim Hankey and Heather Bradley and other FT secretaries. It crashes sometimes but is soon back up again. 
Gill A was thanked for all her work as Retriever FT sec and received a bouquet of flowers. 

Spaniels Paul Leeke. Four successful trials were held in 2024 and we had winners at all of them. The Novice at the new ground at Warrington was completed and winners declared but birds did not come to hand so well so we may not go there again. For the last Cocker Trial the KC had granted 3 cocker trials on the same day within 60 miles of each other. Jayne CB would write to Helen Reaney our new KC advisor in a supportive way but suggesting that this issue needs to be addressed. Paul commented that he would not be using FTMS for the Spaniel trials as not so many of them used that system. Paul was thanked and given a round of applause.
7. Show Secretary’s Report. Di Holman reported. –This was the third and final year that the Shropshire Gundog Society could hold the Open Show at Shrewsbury Sports Village.  The Show ran very smoothly, and we received no complaints with many commenting on how much they enjoyed the day and the warm friendly atmosphere of our well-run Show.

The entry total of 196 making 227 entries of which 46 were absent was disappointing.  This does seem to be a current trend amongst the Open Show scene.

There were nine supported entry breeds:  Chesapeake Bay Retriever Club, English Setter Society of Wales, North of England Flatcoated Retriever Association, the Pointer Club, the Cocker Spaniel Club of North Wales, the Midland Golden Retriever Club, the Lagotto Romagnolo Association, the Sussex Spaniel Association and the Welsh Springer Spaniel Club.  All awarded prize money and/or rosettes and assisted with the allocation of judges.

Fourteen judges were appointed unfortunately Prof David Brigden had to pull out of his judging appointment five days prior due to a knee injury fortunately Ms Chris Schofield was able to take over his judging responsibilities.  Best in Show and Best Puppy in Show were judged by Mrs Ruth Martin (Sunhouse).

Five of our advertised breeds failed to attract entries or the entries failed to arrive on the day.  These were German Wirehaired Pointers, Irish Red and White Setters, Italian Spinone, Lagotto Romagnolo and American Cocker Spaniels.

We were fortunate to have a very able team of ring stewards, to whom we are extremely grateful.  Three of our ring stewards came from the subcommittee and the remaining five were recruited.  Nine Show sub-committee members were present, including Lee Bradbury who we had co-opted to our Sub-Committee.  Chris Gosling was kind enough to judge for us but very kindly helped set up before the show.  Grace Brown was our Show Manager and as usual did a superb job.  The Show opened at 10h00 and closed at 17h00.  The raffle made £138.00 for Midlands Air Ambulance and income from the Catalogue sales was £25.00.  By 18h00 the venue was cleared of dogs, exhibitors and all the show paraphernalia, all thanks to our very hard-working show subcommittee – Chris and Grace Brown, Sue Connelly, Wendy Pickup, Margaret Gittins, Chris Gosling, Lee Bradbury and Penny Gowland.

Best in Show was won by the beautiful 10 year old Irish Setter dog, Tredura Val Verdi bred by J Jones and owned by Miss J Childs.  Best Puppy in Show was won by the 7 month Spanish Water Dog puppy, Chanderhill Smart Edition for Elizad, bred by Mr M Rutherford and Dr K Hodgkinson and owned by Mrs J and Miss E Darwesh from Derbyshire.

Once again, I would like to thank our sponsors in particular our President for the beautiful, engraved glass crystal bowl won by the Best In Show winner, much to their delight, and also Midland Counties Canine Society who offer a free entry to their Championship Show in October for the Best In Show and Best Puppy in Show winners, always very gratefully received.  Skinner’s Petfoods offered vouchers and treats to all the Best Puppy winners and Petcetera offered a £10.00 voucher to all Best of Breed winners and further sponsored the A.V. Petcetera Junior Stake for which they offered a £10.00 voucher and prize money.

Our Show for this year will be held at The Cavalier Centre near Much Wenlock and we are looking forward to our move to the new venue and building a good relationship with the hardworking folk at the Cavalier Centre.

. Two show sub-committee meetings were held during the year.

   Diane Holman  Hon Show Secretary. Di was given a round of applause. 
8. Working Test Secretary’s Report.  Spaniels Paul Leeke. Due to flooding by the river Severn we did not hold the spring test. A good autumn test was held at the Sundorne estate which went well with worthy winners. Thanks were due to Matin Zelinski the woodsman at the venue for all his help. 
Retrievers – Mike Holman reported that our glorious new venue at Papermill park was a good day thanks to Bernie and Sue Hutchinson. There were committee and local people from the shoot coming to help and big thanks to Malcolm and Gill Awty for helping set the tests. It was a good day with 4 winners in Novice and 3 in Open. The competitors were complimentary about the judges and the ground. Mike Holman Ret Test Sec. 
9. Election of Officers – 
It was proposed that we revive the position of Patron. The committee agreed and nominated Lord Gavin Hamilton of Dalzell who is the owner of Apley Park estate near Bridgnorth. He was duly elected. 

President – elected Col  Mark Cuthbert-Brown.
Chairperson -  Malcolm Awty wished to stand down and Wendy Pickup was proposed by Lisa B, Seconded by Helen R and duly elected. Malcolm was thanked for his work while Chair and presented with a bottle gin. 
Vice Chairperson –  Jayne Cuthbert- Brown was elected.
Treasurer – elected Mr Chris Brown 
General Secretary – elected Mrs Grace Brown
Field Trial Secretary for Retrievers – Gill Awty wished to stand down and Cindy joule had been nominated. She was duly elected. 
Field Trial Secretary for Spaniels – elected Mr Paul Leeke.
Show  Secretary - elected Mrs Di Holman
Working Test Secretary Spaniels- elected Mr Paul Leeke
 Working Test Secretary Retrievers- elected Mr Mike Holman
All officers were given a round of applause.

10. Election of committee.
 Lisa Beeston, Jane Holmes, Adrian Joynt, Neil Davies, Helen Roberts, Malcolm and Gill Awty were agreed. 
11. Out of Pocket Expenses
 No changes to last year.
13. Election of Assessors – Mr Chris and Mrs Carol Collins were agreed. It was noted they were now getting on in years, so we need to have new people standing in reserve. They would not take any payment, but they had been given port and gin. 
14. Raffle in 2024 our nominated charity was “Midlands Air Ambulance”. After a short discussion it was agreed to give the show raffle income to the Cavalier Centre for Riding for the Disabled and keep the Midlands Air Ambulance as the charity for all the other raffles. 
15. Website.  WWW. shropshiregundogsociety.co.uk   Jayne CB reported that the new website was live and running well. Jayne had been updating it as there was a problem with Mike Holman accessing it to update, but it was hoped to resolve that soon.
16. Training report Jayne CB reported that two days of training had been held. Trainers were Steve Brewer and Tina Nicholas. The ground at Cheshire gundogs was ideal. The Novice was rather wet but still a good day and positive feedback. Open was a very good day with good dogs and a small profit was made over the two days.
17. A.O.B 

Mark and Jayne CB were once again kindly offering glassware as Presidents awards at our events. They were thanked for their generosity. 
There being no other business the AGM was closed at 9 p.m.
DATE OF NEXT AGM – suggested- Tuesday 17th March 2026.

Minutes by Grace Brown – General Secretary 

